

September 4, 2025

STEPHEN D. PEREIRA CORY O. KIRBY ELIZABETH F. KINSINGER HIEU M. NGUYEN FRANK HARTLEY W. CREIGHTON LANCASTER CATHERINE T. FOLLOWILL JAAONNE J. JACKSON APARESH PAUL BRIAN C. SMITH SYDNEY M. SOLOMON RANDALL C. FARMER CINDY PHAN

OF COUNSEL: PHILLIP L. HARTLEY V. LEE THOMPSON, JR. VICTORIA SWEENY J. STANLEY HAWKINS MELISSA K. STEWART TED C. BAGGETT

<u>VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY</u>

Samantha F. Lawrence, Staff Attorney Freedom From Religion Foundation P.O. Box 750 Madison, Wisconsin 53701 Email: slawrence@ffrf.org

> RE: Jenkins County School District

Dear Ms. Lawrence:

This firm represents the Jenkins County School District, and your letter dated September 3, 2025, has been forwarded to us for a review and response.

The Superintendent and elementary school administration met with Ms. discuss and explain the First Amendment as it relates to Free Exercise Clause and how requiring children to pray prior to lunch could be a violation. Ms. has agreed to refrain from requiring any such student recitation.

We believe that this adequately addresses your and the referenced JCSS parent concerns. Any further correspondence regarding this or any other matters may be directed to this firm.

Very truly yours,

COK/gmb

cc:

Dr. John Paul Hearn, Superintendent Jenkins County School District